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Welcome to our weekly newsletter ~ 
 

Coming Events ~ 
18th July – Monday Mixed Roll Up 12.30pm start 
20th July – Wednesday – Mixed Haggle12.30pm start 
22nd July – Friday Progressive Triples 12.30pm start 
25th July – Monday Mixed Roll up 12.30pm start 
26th July – Tuesday – Open Optional Triples 
27th July – Wednesday – Mixed Haggle 12.30pm start 
29th July – Friday Progressive Triples 12.30pm start 
 1st August – Monday Mixed Roll Up 12.30pm start 
 3rd August – Wednesday Mixed Haggle 12.30pm start 
 5th August – Friday Progressive Triples 12.30pm start 
 8th August – Monday Mixed Roll Up 12.30pm start 
  

Results from the past week ~ 
13th July – Wednesday Haggle 
1st Bill de Graaf, Derek Vincent 
2nd Grant Turner, Ross Harold 
3rd Paul Schmidt, Cliff Osborne 
4th Simon Askham, Murray Bruning 
 
14th July – Thursday – Open Optional Triples 
1st John George, Ron Dockary, Ken Boyle (Matua) 
2nd Mike Hammond, Terry Kelly, Pat Bryant (Matua) 
3rd Bill de Graaf, Marj Flowerday, Max Peters (Matua) 
4th Rodger Broomhall, John Hunt, Deryck Scott 
  (Omokoroa) 
5th Richard Guy, Bryant Burton, John Redshaw (Matua) 
 
8th July - Friday Progressive Triples 
1st Ken Boyle 3W+28 
2nd John Redshaw 3W+24 
3rd Raelyn Hayes 2W+27 
4th Simon Askham 2W+26 
5th Paul Schmidt 2W+25 
6th Tony Price 2W+24 
7th Grant Turner 2W+22 
8th Chris Neilson 2W+21 
9th Ross Dean 2W+21 
 
 

Subscriptions are now due 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Western Division Winter Programme 
19th July – Tuesday – Papamoa – Optional Triples 
20th July – Wednesday – Mount – Optional Triples 
23rd July – Saturday -Te Puke-Optional 3 Bowl Triples 
26th July – Tuesday -Matua – Optional Open Triples 
30th July –Saturday - Tauranga – Optional 2x4x2 Pairs 
 2nd August – Tuesday – Papamoa – Optional Triples 
 4th August-Thursday – Katikati – Optional 2x4x2Pairs 
 9th August – Tuesday - Matua – Optional Triples 
10th August – Wednesday – Optional Triples 
16th August – Tuesday – Papamoa – Optional Triples  
18th August – Thursday - Tauranga – Optional  
 Classic Fives 
20th August – Saturday – Te Puke – Mixed 2B Triples 
 
 
 

Women’s Pre-Season Pennants 
Ladies, please watch out for the sheet in the 
clubrooms for those wishing to play in this. 
To be played on Wednesday and Thursday 24th and 
25th August.  Reserve Day is set for the following 
week. 
 
Each Side will consist of 2 triples teams which will be 
selected by the Selectors. 
 
All going well this event should be played at Matua. 
 
 
 

Tauranga Citz Members 
There will be a Fun Day on Sunday 7th August at 
Matua.  
Dress Mufti 
12.30pm report for 1.00pm start 
$5.00 single entry – BBQ after play 
 
There is a sheet in the clubrooms for those that wish 
to play  or you can phone one of the below listed 
committee ~ 
Mike Oldfield 021939233 
Bill Murphy-0275481491 
Steve Hughes 0274840586 
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Project Synthetic Update 
 
Despite being a little behind due to the lousy recent weather, the contractor Paul Steiner and his crew have 
moved things along. Around 66 truckloads of soil have been removed from Greens 1 and 2.   4 lines of 
drainage have been laid on green 2 as per the attached photo.  Ben O'Connell from Berry Bowling Systems is 
down with the flu' at the moment but will be back later this coming week, I'm sure.   
 
More thanks to Murray Bruning and his team - they have just completed the laying of concrete between the 
gardens of green 1, gardens and the shelter/seating.  Upon completion of the total contract the surroundings 
to both greens 1 and 2 will be all concrete or landscape synthetics. This will ensure no lawn cuttings, seeds etc 
can be transferred onto the new synthetic greens. 
 
Steven Rogerson who had the unfortunate on-site accident due to whiplash from a wire is still waiting for the 
nerves on the left side of his face to mend and has some left eye sight to resolve. He is at work this week at 
Berry Head Office, Melbourne and is looking forward to being back with us in about 2 weeks or so. 
 
We are happy with progress to date –  
 
Brian Bluck and Ross Dean 
For the Board. 
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These photos were taken Saturday 16 July 2022 
 

What a change in a week, and we have had so much rain and they still managed to get a 
lot of work done. 
 
Well done 
 
 

 
 


